


From: Hendry, Angela
To:
Subject: FW: FOI Acknowledgment
Date: 29 April 2025 10:15:00

Dear
 
FOI Ref: 87776/25
 
 Thank you for your request for information, dated 28 April 2025, under the
Freedom of Information Act 2000.
 
You requested:
 
The number of staff within your organisation who have been disciplined for misusing the
following tools:
 

ChatGPT
Email
X (formerly Twitter)
Instagram
Facebook

 
Please break the data down over the last three (3) financial years (April to April).
 
In each incident, please include details of the outcome e.g. member of staff posted
inappropriate photo on Instagram, outcome: dismissal.
 
 
The Commission aims to respond promptly and within the statutory deadline of 20
working days set by the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please expect a
response by 27 May 2025.
 
In some cases a fee may be payable and if that is the case I will let you know. A
fees notice will be issued to you, and you will be required to pay before I will
proceed to deal with your request.
 
If you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me on the
details provided below. Please remember to quote the reference number above in
any future communications.
 
Kind regards
 
Angela Hendry
 



From: Hendry, Angela
To:
Subject: FOI Response
Date: 15 May 2025 11:27:00

Dear 
 
FOI Reference:    87776/25
 
Thank you for your request for information, dated 28 April 2025, under the
Freedom of Information Act 2000.
 
You requested
The number of staff within your organisation who have been disciplined for
misusing the following tools:

ChatGPT
Email
X (formerly Twitter)
Instagram
Facebook

Please break the data down over the last three (3) financial years (April to April).
In each incident, please include details of the outcome e.g. member of staff posted
inappropriate photo on Instagram, outcome: dismissal.
 

Response
No staff have been disciplined in our organisation over the last three financial
years for misusing any of the tools listed.
 
If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact me, quoting the
reference number above in any correspondence.
 
If you are unhappy with the response or the way in which your request was dealt
with and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should
write to:
 
Bipon Bhakri
Director of Corporate Services
Local Government Boundary Commission for England
7th Floor
3 Bunhill Row
London
EC1Y 8YZ
 
Kind regards
 
Angela
 
 




